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 Date: 12th January 2024 
 
 

Dear Sir / Madam 
 

Active Travel Fund 3 – A461 Great Bridge to Peake Drive – Pedestrian and cycle 
facilities improvement works 

 
As you are aware Sandwell Metropolitan Borough Council proposes to undertake the 
pedestrian and cycle improvement works on Horseley Heath and Dudley Port as part of the 
Active Travel Fund from Central Government.   Bridge Construction Limited have been 
awarded the Contract and work is expected to commence over the next few weeks and 
anticipated to be completed by July/August.  
 

 These proposals are: 

• Upgrade the existing traffic signals junction at Horseley Heath and Horseley Road. 

• Install a new pedestrian/cycle crossing near the junctions of Scott Street and 
Providence Street. 

• Upgrade the existing traffic signals junction at Lower Church Lane and Dudley Port. 

• Upgrade the existing pedestrian crossing near the junction with John’s Lane. 

• Install a new pedestrian/cycle crossing near the junction with Station Drive 

• Relocation of bus shelters. 

• 1.2km of two-way segregated cycle tracks on A461 from Great Bridge to Peake Drive. 
 

During the construction of the proposals it will be necessary to implement temporary footway and 
carriageway restrictions to carry out the works safely. However, access to frontages will be 
maintained throughout the works. The contractor will be in contact with you regarding the timing 
of the works outside your property / premises. 
 

We will endeavour to complete the works with the minimum of disruption that economy of 
operations and safety will allow. I hope you will appreciate that unfortunately some 
inconvenience is unavoidable, and your co-operation and patience would be much appreciated. 
 

If you do have any questions about the contents of this letter or experience any problems during 
the works, please do not hesitate to contact me via email at steve_scrivens@sandwell.gov.uk. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 

S. Scrivens 

 

Steve Scrivens 
Senior Engineer – Highway Services 
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